MILLBURY CONSERVATION COMMISSION

A Better World Through Conservation

Meeting Minutes
Date: June 1, 2022 | Time: 6:30 P.M. | via Zoom Meeting

Present: Ronald Stead, Jeff Raymond, Christopher Weagle, Raymond Keddy, Paul DiCicco
Absent: None

6:30 P.M. Chairman Stead opened the meecting at 6:30 PM
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Minutes- May 4, 2022 meeting minutes reviewed and accepted as written, miotion,
made by Mr. Raymond seconded by Mr. Weagle. All in favor, motion approved.

Mail- National Grid utility work update- two locations in the area of Dwinnell Road
and Riverlin Street. They are exempt from filing under the WPA.

6:35P.M.  Request for Certificate of Compliance

385 Greenwood Street - DEP#224-0686
Old Town project 2012- ANRAD. Motion to issue a Certificate of Completion made

by Mr. Raymond, seconded by Mr. DiCicco. All in favor, motion approved.

6:40 P.M. Reissuance of Order of Conditions

Elm Court Pump Station-DEP# 224-0778
Project already approved, the original Order of Conditions was misplaced by the

application. OOC was misplaced. Applicant is requesting a reissuance so it can be
recorded at Registry of Deeds. Motion to reissue made by Mr. Raymond seconded by

Mr. Weagle. All in favor, motion approved.

Amended Order of Conditions Request
National Grid V174 Transmission Line- DEP# 224-0827
No action taken at this time, at a future meeting,

Other Business:

Mr. Stead inquired about an update to the Rice Road project. Ch. 40B presentation/plan has not been
brought to the Town yet but is expected. Updates to follow as more information comes forward. Mr.
Raymond asked if they would need to re-file with the Commission, which was confirmed that they

would need to refile.

192 Millbury Ave is in a land court dispute with an abutter and does not anticipate doing work within
the buffer zone until the legal matter is settled.
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Singletary Arms, 115 West Main Street is still under appeal with the MassDEP, updates will be given
when the Commission hears back.

Millbury Nature Trails Committee updates- Mr. Stead again stated that the Conservation Commission
will help in whatever way is needed. A brief discussion ensued regarding the Brierly Pond Forestry
project. This is a completed project and a check from the sale of the timber has been received. Mr.
Stead noted that volunteers are welcome to participate in the Trails Committee’s projects.

Next Meeting- Wednesday, July 6, 2022 at 6:30P.M.

Mr. Raymond made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:47 p.m., seconded by Mr. DiCicco. All in
favor, motion approved.

Respectfully submitted,
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